
 

 
 
 

Memorandum 

 
San Joaquin County 

Emergency Medical Services Agency 

 

DATE: February 27, 2023 
 
TO: Acute Care Hospitals 

All Prehospital Care Providers 
EMS Dispatch Centers 

 
FROM: Katherine Shafer, M.D., EMS Medical Director 

Jared Bagwell, EMS Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Rescinded San Joaquin County EMS Policy Memorandums 

No. 2021- 01, No. 2021-02, and No. 2021-03 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to rescind the following SJCEMSA policy 
memorandums: 

 
1. No. 2021-01, Coronavirus (COVID-19) Authorization for General Acute Care 

Hospitals to Employ and Use Prehospital Care Personnel (Revised). 
2. No. 2021-02, Coronavirus (COVID-19) Vaccine Administration by 

Paramedics. 
3. No. 2021-03, Coronavirus (COVID-19) Vaccine Administration by 

Emergency Medical Technicians (EMT). 
 
Pursuant to the termination of the Governor’s executive orders of N-11-22 and N-4-22, 
effective March 1, 2023, paramedics and EMT personnel are no longer authorized to 
administer testing and vaccinations for Covid-19, Monkeypox, and the flu. This includes the 
termination of the authorization for EMS Personnel to perform their scope at static sites. 
Please review EMSA Memorandums dated 02-01-23 and 10-17-22 for background and 
clarification regarding this rescission. 

 
Questions regarding this memorandum may be directed to the EMS Duty Officer at  
emsdutyofficer@sjgov.org or (209) 234-5032. 
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